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	Nursery
This has been a busy week in the Nursery! We have been making party hats, calendars and other Christmas crafts. We have been busy beavers making Christmas cards for all of our friends and have loved receiving them in return. We have also had our big Nativity show! We loved performing for our parents and we sang our hearts out. It was a beautiful performance and we thank all of the parents for accommodating the change in schedule and getting their children here on time to get ready for the show.   After all of the excitement of the Nativity, it seemed like the fun would be all over, but we still had the Christmas market to enjoy- we love seeing our teachers after hours and had loads of fun visiting all of the stalls. Christmas jumper day was an excellent way to cap off a fun-filled week of Christmas festivities.

	Reception
This week has started our ‘Christmas’ activities. The children have listened to the Christmas story and discussed the importance of Christmas time. We have been thinking about how people celebrate this special time. It has obviously been our Nativity this week and we were very proud of how all the children sang and performed on the day. A big well done!! It was wonderful to see so many of you there supporting the children. We have also been very busy making a variety of different Christmas crafts.

	Year 1
1A         This week 1A have spent their last few days with Mrs Brindley. She has been working really hard and I know all of the class are going to miss her enthusiasm and creativity. She has become a very valuable member of the Year 1 team and we wish her lots of luck. This week we have been finishing our stories about a naughty Goonie Foo Foo and been telling the time in maths to o'clock and half past. We also worked extremely hard for our Nativity on Wednesday and we hope that all the parents who came loved our singing!
1H          In literacy this week we have been reading stories about bears in readiness for writing our own stories about a bear next week. We read 'Going On A Bear Hunt' and added actions as we retold it. Mustafa and Na'hum were superb at using the actions to make their retelling exciting for the audience. We also read 'A Bear in a Cave' and began exploring the use of sounds. Amyah, Avneet and Zahraa came up with some extremely interesting and unique ideas for the types of sounds that our bear might hear during its journey. I must also say a huge well done to all the children for their hard work in learning all of the songs for our Christmas Nativity and for performing them so magnificently on Wednesday afternoon! What a class of superstars!
1T          What a great week we have had in 1T! A big well done to all of 1T and KS1 for performing so well in our Christmas Nativity. I hope you all enjoyed it! In literacy this week we have listened and examined two stories by an author we all love, Michael Rosen. We discussed what is similar about 'We're going on a Bear Hunt' and 'The Bear in the Cave'. We found that both stories are about a bear and both involve going on a journey. We started to think about places and sounds a bear would see and hear on a journey including a busy park, a supermarket or a trip to wibbly wobblys! In numeracy we have been learning about positional language and have had great fun playing snakes and ladders using the correct language; up, down, across, left and right etc. Can you teach someone at home how to play?

	Year 2
2H          Well, we have had a busy penultimate week in 2H this week. All the children were amazing during the KS1 Nativity and put on a great show, with lovely singing and fabulous acting. We have started to make our Christmas cards and calendars for next year. We are also getting ready for our Christmas party on Tuesday afternoon, the children have all been given slips with items to bring on. One more week to go 2H; keep up the hard work!
2L          A very busy week in year 2.  Thank you to all the parents who were able to come to the Nativity.  Well done to all year 2 children for their great efforts, both singers and actors in the Nativity.  We have been learning more about stories by Anthony Browne in literacy and about fractions and number sequences in numeracy.  Children have been working very  hard.   Just a reminder, no booster or afterschool clubs until after Christmas.
2W         I hope you all enjoyed the KS1 Nativity this week; it was a huge success and all the actors and singers did very well. 

              In 2W this week we have been completing our science work on forces by making wind powered boats. Firstly, we 
             explored different materials for their suitability, thinking about the weight, durability and if they were waterproof. Then, 
             we designed our own boat and thought about the shape, size and number of sails to ensure the wind would be able to 
             push them along. Finally, we made the boats ready to sail! Thank you to all parents who sent in materials for our 
             investigation and a huge thank you to Aiden and his mum for their massive contribution!


[image: image5.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                              [image: image6.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”





	Year 3
It has been another great week in Year 3. The children have finished their shape poems and begun a new Literacy topic all about  the 'Polar Express'. They have looked at the characters and used different sentence types to describe them. The children are really enjoying this topic. In maths the children have been reading different scales and learning how to measure in different ways. We are really impressed with the effort the children have shown during rehearsals and performances of 'Dorrington Through the Decades'.

	Year 4

4HY
This week in 4HY we have been writing play scripts based on clips from the film 'Home Alone.' We have improved our use of adverbs and we have used these to write stage directions.  In numeracy, we have continued our work on fractions. We have learnt how to find fractions of both numbers and shapes.  In science, we have been learning how to do a fair test. We carried out an investigation to test whether the number of bulbs in a circuit affects the brightness of bulbs. We have worked really hard on our singing. Well done to all of 4HY for your wonderful performance.
.4L
What a wonderful week in 4L! In literacy we have been continuing to look at play scripts and how they are acted out. Children have been watching scenes from Home Alone and have written their own ‘pranks’ as a script.  In numeracy, children have done some fantastic fraction work. Well done set 2!
4W
We're starting to get into the festive spirit in Year 4 this week with Dorrington Decades, Christmas jumper day and Christmas cards galore!  4W have been excellent with their singing for Dorrington Decades and I'm really proud of how well they learnt their songs and their actions. Our play scripts unit has carried on this week and the children have worked really hard on creating their own play scripts, they've been really enthusiastic and have had lots of great ideas.

	Year 5
5J
This week in year 5, we have been adding the finishing touches to our Dorrington through the Decades Christmas production. A big well done to all of the year 5 classes for taking such pride of being included in this year’s festivities. It is going to be an amazing night! Big congratulations and well done!
5T
What a busy week for 5T! We have been busy working hard on our performance for Dorrington through the decades, 
               I’m sure it will be a wonderful performance.  We have also enjoyed not one but two trips, firstly to Safeside where we 
               learned many things, including fire safety and secondly we went to Perry Beeches where we had fun learning all about 
               science. Well done to everyone for representing Dorrington so well!
5S
This week in 5S, we have been following up our trip to Safe-side by completing some of the activities provided to us by 
               the centre in the form of a 'Junior Citizen Activity Booklet'. We have also held a 'Safe-Side' shoot-out quiz between 5S 
               & 5J, culminating in a debate between the classes around the issue of supermarkets providing carrier bags and the 
               impact upon our environment. Well done to 5S, who just edged out 5J. With Christmas fast approaching, we have 
               been putting the final touches to our performance for Dorrington Through the Decades which has been a great 
               experience for all involved.

	Year 6
6G
Another busy in year 6. Congratulations to everyone for their hard work and determination during test week. It has 
              been very rewarding to see the progress you have all been making. I have been equally impressed by the effort that 
              Year 6 have put into their Dorrington through the Decades rehearsals. I'm sure all your hard work will really pay off on 
              the big night.
6M
It has been a busy test week this week. We have completed practise papers in both Maths and Literacy. I have been 
              really pleased to see everyone working so very hard to improve on their previous scores. We have also been working  

              really hard to prepare our performance for Dorrington through the Decades, I am sure it will be a wonderful evening.
6W
Well done 6W, I have been delighted with the enormous effort you have all made during test week this week. It is 
              lovely to see your scores steadily improving. In IPC this week we have been designing animals perfectly adapted to 
              survive on Mars, I have been very impressed by both your knowledge and creativity. I look forward to seeing your star 
              performance at Dorrington through the Decades. Well done everybody.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 13th December 2013





DORRINGTON DIARY


Dates for your Diary





Tuesday, 17th December  - Party Day


Friday, 20th December – SCHOOL CLOSES at 1.15pm for Holidays





Monday, 6th January 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING


Tuesday, 7th January 2014 – SCHOOL OPEN FOR PUPILS
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ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance:   KS1  2H      98.71%        KS2    5J/5T    100%


                      REC RJ      98.33%        Yr 3     3M       96.67%


                      Yr 1   1H     95.83%        Yr 4    4L         97.50% 


                     Yr 2    2H     98.71%        Yr 5     5J/5T    100%


                                                              Yr 6    6G        97.50%


                                      Punctuality:     KS1 RC  1 late                KS2   6G   NO lates


                                       MOST LATES:   KS1 – 2H/2L (10 LATES)    KS2 –3B (15 LATES)





CLASS WINNERS


KS1	2W     KS2	3B


HOUSE WINNER


This week’s House Winner is RUBY.  Well Done!





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT


KS1	RJ 	KS2	4HY

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Christmas Party Day


Tuesday, 17th December 


Children can wear non-uniform on this day.








YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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Breakfast Club


As our Breakfast Club is very busy every morning, 


unfortunately there is not enough room for parents/carers 


to stay.  


Please can we ask parents to leave the Breakfast Club area once you have dropped off your child/children.


Thank you for your co-operation.








Contact Details


If you have recently changed your mobile or home phone numbers, or home address, please inform the school office, so that we can contact you in an emergency.


Thank you.








Parking on Dorrington Road


Please respect our neighbours and park responsibly when dropping and collecting your children. Please do not park on footpaths or block driveways, or park in DISABLED BAYS.


Thank you. 








Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.








“Together we are stronger"








